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THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA

Special Meeting re: Double “F” Charter Schools 


August 10, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on August 10, 2005, at 2:50 p.m.  Board Members present were Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Board Members Mark Hansen and Thomas Lynch were unable to attend.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Counsel to the Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore and Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams.

For the Record: Due to the absence of Mr. Hansen and Mr. Lynch, a unanimous vote will reflect a vote of 5/0.

Motion to Terminate the Charters of Delray Boynton Academy Charter School and Riviera Beach Academy Charter School: On motion of Burdick/Richmond, the Board unanimously approved to terminate the Charters of Delray Boynton Academy Charter School and Riviera Beach Academy Charter School per Florida Department of Education directive and pursuant to the FLDOE Assistance Plus Plan and authorize the Chairman and Superintendent to sign all necessary documents and take any action necessary to effectuate such closure pursuant 

to law.  I further recommend that the Board authorize the Chief Counsel, or her designee, to take any and all appropriate legal action necessary to effectuate the Board’s recommendation.  Such actions shall include, but not be limited to, notice of lis pendens, declaratory actions, administrative actions.

Public Comments: Joe Green; Oscar Lewis; and Stuart Karlin

Mrs. Burdick supports the motion because she cannot put the District’s 171,000 students at risk, but stressed that a change in the A+ Plan is necessary.

Mr. Graham suggested that a letter be sent to the parents of the students attending these two charter schools notifying them of the action being taken today.

Dr. Johnson announced that if the charter schools decide to remain open privately, property issues will need to be worked out.

Mr. Moore stated that any funds that have been received by the school so far would possibly need to be reimbursed.      

The meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m.


_____________________________









Thomas E. Lynch, Chairman


______________________________









Arthur C. Johnson, Superintendent

______________________

Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

